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St Columba’s High School

Gourock

                        Meeting of Parent Council
Monday 28th October 2019
Minutes
1. Present: Rosaleen McCarthy, Heather MacLaurin, Tracy Gage, Claire Hunter, Louise Stevens, Tony McEwan, Kirsty Brown, Nicola Devine, Iain Mclean, Collette McGeehan, Chris Bonnar, Nicky McGarva, Amanda McVicar, 
2. Apologies: Mgr G Gallagher, R. Cuffe, 
3. Minutes of last meeting - 3rd September 2019 - proposed and seconded.
4. Chris Bonnar (Authority coaching and modelling officer for Health, Wellbeing and Nurture) gave a presentation on the Nurture Principles. He explained that the school are focusing on NP 6- Transitions are important in children’s lives. A questionnaire was also issued to parents to complete.
5. Matters Arising:
(a) School Transport (Tony McEwan attending)
K. Brown explained she had contacted the council to confirm the latest transport plans. Tony McEwan offered to attend meeting and provide information about the proposals.

T. McEwan informed us that the plan from August 2020 there will be subsidised buses, at a price of £7.25 per week, for those who live under the 2 mile boundary.

The transport arrangements will be under review periodically and some buses may be withdrawn if there is no demand. For pupils living beyond the 2 mile boundary, nothing will change. For FME (free meal entitlement) pupils, living under the two mile boundary, there may be a grant provided to contribute towards transport. This hasn’t been agreed yet.
K. Brown said she had emailed the parent rep. on the Education Committee who had voted for the transport proposals. To date she has not received a reply.

(b) Development of Anti-Bullying Policy – M. Goodfellow will update at a future meeting.
(c)  S1 Intake 2019/2020 – N. Devine reported that the local authority are aware of the potential issues regarding S1 intake. There is a paper going to the Education Committee on 5th November regarding this.
K. Brown provided some information regarding proposals from Frances Gilpin (Church representative on Education Committee).
(d) Parent Council Questionnaire – C. McGeehan will look at incorporating this questionnaire into another parental questionnaire or look at it being introduced at parents’ evening.
(e) Period Poverty – discussed possible ways of increasing the use of the free sanitary products.
6. Fundraising Group
· Financial Statement - £1510.58 
· Funding Applications – English dept. requested funding towards panto transport. £800 requested to be transferred to school funds.
· Events 2019/20 – Euro evening/Christmas Market – arrangements discussed. Fundraising group will take this forward.
7. Communications Group – will advertise the Euro evening/Christmas market.
8. School Improvement Planning Group – H. MacLaurin met with N. Devine and plan to meet in December and will then feedback at another meeting.
9. Head Teachers Report – N. Devine provided an update on staffing and explained how the self-evaluation of Learning & Teaching programme works in the school.
10. Pupil Equity Funding

· Cost of the School Day Survey – C McGeehan issued results of the Cost of the School Day survey for perusal.
· PEF steering group established (parents, pupils, staff) and met on 7th October and will meet again in January.
11. Church Issues - none
12. Correspondence – Thank you card received from Eugene Lafferty.
13. AOB-
Connect – Engaging Families training for Parent Councils is on Wed 6th Nov in the Beacon - K. Brown and A. McVicar will attend.

H. MacLaurin asked about staff safety in school as she had heard about a primary school in which a staff member was injured. There have been no reported incidents of violence in SCHS.
H MacLaurin asked about choices in canteen. This seems to have improved.
14. Schedule of Meetings 2019/20
· 10th December 2019 Tuesday at 6pm (prior to Christmas Concert)
